## Constantino, Mike

From:

Ruiz, Cristina [cristina.ruiz@ahss.org]

Sent:

Friday, January 14, 2011 4:15 PM

To:

Constantino, Mike

Cc:

Williams, Thomas (AMH)

Subject:

Project No. 10-091; Adventist Hinsdale Hospital

Attachments:

request for expedited review2.pdf

Importance:

High

Dear Mr. Constantino,

Please accept the attached letter as a request for expedited review. A hardcopy will also be mailed to your attention as well. Please let me know if there is any other information you need for this request.

10-091

Thank you for all of your assistance,

## Cristina Ruiz

Adventist Midwest Health Regional Director, Strategic Planning

Phone: 630-312-7739 Fax: 630-312-7940 cristina.ruiz@ahss.org keepingyouwell.com

## Office Location:

1000 Remington Blvd., Suite 200 Bolingbrook, IL 60440 Mailing Address:
120 N. Oak Street
Hinsdale, IL 60521



January 14, 2011

Mike Constantino Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Project No. 10-091; Adventist Hinsdale Hospital Completion of Shell Space

Dear Mr. Constantino,

On December 29, 2010, Adventist Hinsdale Hospital submitted a CON application requesting permission to complete the shell space proposed as a part of a previous application, project 09-047. The application was submitted in accordance with the Board's rules and the applicant hoped to be placed on the March 22 agenda.

Adventist Hinsdale Hospital would like to formally request an expedited review of project no. 10-091 for the following reasons:

- 1 Supplemental application because this is a supplemental application to an already approved project there are many economies that can be achieved by using the same work crews for both projects.
- 2 Cost savings the applicant will benefit from substantial cost savings by ordering materials simultaneously for the patient pavilion and the shell space.
- 3 Limited number of Board meetings waiting for approval to proceed in May puts the construction schedule in jeopardy and may lead to an extension request at a later date.

The applicant understands that there have been an increased number of projects that need review and appreciates your consideration to this request for expedited review and placement on the March 22, 2011 agenda.

We are happy to provide any additional information that may assist you in making this important decision.

Sincerely,

Cristina Ruiz

Regional Director, Strategic Planning